
 
 
 
 
 
 

Board Meeting Agenda 
Thursday, March 21, 2024 

Noon 
 

Call to Order 
 
Roll Call 
 
Approval of Minutes 
 
Official Action  
 
Resolution 1486 - A Resolution Authorizing and Approving the Disposal of a Parcel of 
Real Property of the Electric Division of Knoxville Utilities Board (“KUB”) Located at 5983 
Western Avenue in Knoxville, Tennessee 
 
President’s Report 
 
Other Business   
 
Public Comments   
 
Adjournment  
 

Note: The Chair may declare a periodic recess in these proceedings as may be necessary for comfort or 
convenience. 
 



 
 
              

 
March 15, 2024 
 
Knoxville Utilities Board 
445 S. Gay Street 
Knoxville, Tennessee 37902-1109 
 
Commissioners: 
 
The March 21 Board meeting agenda includes a single official action item, the authorization for 
the disposal of a parcel of surplus electric system property located adjacent to our new Western 
Avenue electric substation. 
 
This month’s President’s Report includes several items, including a report on feedback received 
from the Community Advisory Panel on the Inflation Response Plan and the presentation of 
FY25 strategic initiatives.    
 
Resolution 1486 
Resolution 1486 authorizes and approves the disposal of a parcel of real property owned by the 
Electric Division of KUB that is not needed for the continued operation of the electric system or 
any other KUB system. 
 
The 1.89 acre parcel is located at 5983 Western Avenue in Knoxville, Tennessee, adjacent to 
KUB’s new Western Avenue electric substation. As you may recall, this is an infeed station 
which receives power directly from the Tennessee Valley Authority (TVA). 
 
As part of the development of the Western Avenue substation, TVA constructed its own electric 
facilities on this parcel, which was necessary to provide wholesale electric power to the 
substation for distribution to KUB’s electric system customers. TVA now seeks to acquire this 
parcel from KUB.  
      
In accordance with KUB’s Procurement Procedures, I have determined this real property to be 
surplus. 
 
Pursuant to the City Charter, the Procurement Procedures, and the bond resolutions of the 
Electric Division, this real property may be disposed of in a manner that it is in the best interest 
of KUB and the Electric Division.  
 
A draft of Resolution 1486 is enclosed for your information. I recommend its adoption on first 
and final reading.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

S 
Gabriel J. Bolas II  
President & CEO  



DRAFT 

 RESOLUTION NO. 1486 
 

A Resolution Authorizing and Approving the Disposal of a Parcel of Real Property 
of the Electric Division of Knoxville Utilities Board (“KUB”) Located at 5983 
Western Avenue in Knoxville, Tennessee 
 
 
 Whereas, the Electric Division of KUB holds title to certain real estate located at 
5983 Western Avenue, Knoxville, Tennessee, identified as Parcel 41.04 on Knox 
County Tax Map 79-M “A”, recorded in the Knox County Register of Deeds Office as 
Instrument No. 201705310073008, consisting of approximately 1.89 acres (the 
“Western Avenue Property”), which is adjacent to KUB’s Western Avenue Substation; 
and  
 
 Whereas, as part of the development of the Western Avenue Substation, the 
Tennessee Valley Authority (“TVA”) constructed electric facilities on the Western 
Avenue Property, necessary for TVA to provide wholesale electric power to the 
substation for distribution to KUB’s Electric System customers; and  
 

Whereas, TVA now seeks to acquire in fee simple absolute, the Western Avenue 
Property from KUB; and  
 
 Whereas, the Western Avenue Property sought by TVA is not useful and 
necessary for the Western Avenue Substation or otherwise by the Electric System 
substantially as it now exists, and is not needed for use by any other KUB system; and  
 
 Whereas, pursuant to Section VII of the KUB Procurement Procedures 
previously adopted by the KUB Board of Commissioners (the “Board”), the President 
and Chief Executive Officer (“CEO”) of KUB has determined that the Western Avenue 
Property sought by TVA is no longer necessary and useful for the continued operation 
of the Electric System and is not needed by any other KUB system; and  
 
 Whereas, the bond resolutions for the KUB Electric Division authorize the 
disposal of property of the Electric System which the Board determines to be no longer 
necessary, material to or useful in the operation thereof; and  
 
 Whereas, in accordance with the City Charter and KUB’s Procurement 
Procedures and Procurement Guidelines, the sale or disposal of the Western Avenue 
Property sought by TVA, may occur in a manner that is in the best interest of KUB and 
the Electric Division. 
 
 Now, Therefore, Be It Hereby Resolved by the Board of Commissioners of 
the Knoxville Utilities Board: 



 

Section 1. That the Western Avenue Property, a 1.89 acre parcel adjacent to 
KUB’s Western Avenue Substation at 5983 Western Avenue, is not necessary, material 
to or useful in the continued safe, efficient, and economic operation of the KUB Electric 
System, substantially as it now exists, nor is the Western Avenue Property needed by 
any other KUB system. 

 
 Section 2. That the President and CEO or the authorized designee of the 
President and CEO be, and hereby is, authorized and directed to sell or otherwise 
dispose of the  Western Avenue Property in a manner that is in the best interest of KUB 
and the Electric Division, and consistent with KUB’s Procurement Procedures and state 
law, to execute all documents, including without limitation deeds, that are necessary 
and proper to sell or otherwise dispose of the  Western Avenue Property and to do all 
things that the President and CEO or the authorized designee of the President and CEO 
deems reasonable and necessary to effectuate such sale or disposal. 
 
 Section 3. That the proceeds of any sale shall be placed into the accounts of 
the Electric Division in accordance with the Electric System Bond Resolution. 
 
 Section 4. That this Resolution shall take effect upon its passage.   
 
 
  
 
              
               Adriene Simpson-Brown, Chair 
 
 
 
       
         Mark Walker, Board Secretary 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED ON 1st  
& FINAL READING:     
EFFECTIVE DATE:     
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Knoxville Utilities Board 
Board Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, February 15, 2024  Noon 

Call to Order 

The Knoxville Utilities Board met in regular session in the Larry A. Fleming Board 
Room at 445 S. Gay Street on Thursday, February 15, 2024, pursuant to the 
public notice published in the January 6, 2024, edition of the News Sentinel. 
Chair Adrienne Simpson-Brown called the meeting to order at 12 p.m. 

Roll Call 

Commissioners Present: Claudia Caballero, Ron Feinbaum, Kathy Hamilton, Dr. 
Craig Pickett, Jr., and Adrienne Simpson-Brown.  

Commissioners Absent: Cynthia Gibson and Celeste Herbert 

Approval of Minutes 

Upon a motion by Commissioner Hamilton and a second by Commissioner 
Feinbaum, the January 18, 2024 Board Meeting minutes were approved by a roll 
call vote. The following Commissioners voted “aye”: Caballero, Feinbaum, 
Hamilton, Pickett, Jr., and Simpson-Brown. No Commissioner voted “nay”. 

Old Business 

None  

New Business 

Oath of Office for Dr. Craig Pickett, Jr. 

Chair Simpson-Brown welcomed Dr. Craig Pickett, Jr. and asked Bill Coley, the 
Board’s General Counsel, to administer the Oath of Office to Mr. Pickett. 

President’s Report 

Mid-year Financial & Organizational Updates 

President Gabriel Bolas advised Commissioners today’s report would be a series 
of mid-year updates on KUB’s organizational, financial, and operations 
performance. He recognized Mark Walker, Senior Vice President and Chief 
Financial Officer, who provided organizational and financial updates. Andrew  
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February 15, 2024 
 
Hmielewski, Vice President of Fiber Engineering and Construction, shared an 
update on the fiber system. Mathew Stinnett, Electric Systems Engineering 
Manager, provided an update on the electric system and Herschel Hall, Water 
Systems Engineering Manager, concluded the presentation with an update on 
the water system. 
 
Project Help  
 
President Bolas reminded Commissioners that Project Help is one of the 
programs used to support low and limited-income individuals and families in the 
community with utility bill assistance. He recognized Anna Freshour, Lead 
Customer Counselor, to provide an update on this year’s Project Help campaign. 
 
Employee Recognition 

 
President Bolas introduced Jamie Davis, Senior Vice President of Fiber and 
Chief Technology Officer, to recognize KUB employee Austin LeQuire who 
recently provided extraordinary assistance to individuals involved in an 
automobile accident. 

 
Other Business 
 

None 
 
Public Comment 
  
 None 
 
Adjournment 
 
 There being nothing further to come before the Board, Chair Simpson-Brown 

declared the Board meeting adjourned at 12:57 p.m. 
  
 
 
 
         
          Adrienne Simpson-Brown, Chair 
 
 
 
      
       Mark Walker, Board Secretary 
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